

State of Vermont
Department of Public Safety
45 State Drive
Waterbury, Vermont 05671-1300
http://dps.vermont.gov/

ROADWAY SAFETY SUBCOMMITTEE MINUTES

November 29, 2017

The Roadway Safety Subcommittee meeting was opened at approximately 8:30 AM by Commissioner Thomas Anderson, Chair, with the following in attendance.

Present: Thomas Anderson, Commissioner of the Department of Public Safety, Chair; Dr. Trisha Conti, Director of the Vermont Forensic Laboratory; Chief Jennifer Morrison, designee of the Vermont League of Cities and Towns; Representative Maxine Grad; Lieutenant John Flannigan, Vermont State Police; Marie Horbar, Assistant General Counsel, Department of Public Safety; Jake Perkinson, Co-Chair of the Governor's Marijuana Advisory Commission; James Pepper, Department of State's Attorneys and Sheriffs; Marshall Pahl, Office of the Defender General; Megan Trutor, Vermont Department of Health; Guy Roberts, Vermont Agency of Agriculture, Food, and Markets; Rose Gowdey, Opiate Coordination Council; John Searles, Vermont Department of Health; Captain Mike Major, designee of the Criminal

Justice Training Council; Bill Mapes, Vermont Emergency Medical Services provider.

Introductions made by those in attendance.

PowerPoint presentation by Dr. Marilyn A. Huestis: "Short & Long Term Consequences of Cannabis Medicalization & Legalization."

Questions and answer session with Dr. Huestis.

Commissioner summarizes take-aways.

Next Meeting:

• December 20, 2017 from 10:00am to noon. Dr. Conti and Lt. Flannigan will present on multiple topics to include in-state testing, DUI processing, and DREs.

Meeting adjourned at 11:15 am.

